
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

DECEMBER 5, 2012 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary      

Jim Smith, Co-Chair     Richard Graham II        

Mike Bledsoe                  

Also present: Clifton Beasley, potential new committee member 

By motion made seconded and carried the minutes from the November meeting were adopted.     

By motion made seconded and carried the agenda for the December meeting were adopted.       

Persons to address the Committee.    Clifton Beasley has submitted his request for appointment 

to the SLAP Committee.  The committee welcomed Mr. Beasley and asked for his input of what 

he could contribute to the committee and town.  The committee, by motion made, seconded and 

carried accepted Clifton Beasley as a new member of the SLAP Committee.  His name and 

application will be presented to the Council for Approval on the Dec. 18
th

 meeting. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Parking map.  This is an ongoing item that requires timely updates. 

2. Sidewalk on K Ave is on hold 

3. Coral Parking entrance is still in progress 

4. New parking on K is still in progress 

5. Beach Access Wood signs are being handled by September Signs.  They have sanded one 

down to the original wood, painted the printing navy blue and then polyurethane it.  The 

sign looks great and the rest will be redone. 

6. Withers and Ravenel has been approved to design J-E Parking areas.  By motion made, 

seconded and carried the Committee voted to request $1320.00 from Council for this 

project. 

7. Wheelchairs.  Tony is still waiting to hear back from the Island Womens Flocking project 

people on what Kure Beach would receive.  A fair portion of the money raised was from 

Kure Beach Residents.   

8. 20ft parking space limit.  Tony will request clarification from the Police Chief regarding 

what the 20 ft. limit entails. 

9. Handicap spaces on Atlantic Ave are on hold until the park is completed. 

10. Goals for 2013 are needed and will be an ongoing item. 

11. The completed projects list is attached. 

 



NEW BUSINESS 

a. The Town will temporarily fix the beach accesses 1207, 1255 and 1347 to repair the 

damage caused by Sandy in the spring. 

b. Access 1347 will be enhanced in the Spring making the walkway ADA accessible with the 

ramps instead of steps and will add a large viewing area at the end of the access with 

seating.  

c. Install 23 CAMA public beach accesses signs on the beach side of these locations. 

d. Install public beach access signs at five (5) new locations on the beach side and the land 

side. 

e. Order and install a ramp next to the lifeguard shack for ATV access. 

f. Order and install a ramp at the end of the ADA Beach access on the boardwalk across 

from the Ocean Front Park.  This will be a wooden ramp that goes into the sand. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:55PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on January 3
rd

 at 

5:00PM.   This meeting date has been changed from Tuesday to Thursday due to New Years 

Day. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 

 

   


